



GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:  Katherine Noble, Church Cottage, Church Road, Tirley, Glos, GL19 4HH

Tel: 07930 634297, Email: grettonpc@gmail.com
Minutes of the meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 14th May 2015 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors Mark Hutchings (Chairman), Peter Marriott, Fred Wood and John Hurley
IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO), Borough Councillors R Allen and J Mason, County Councillor R Wilson and 6 members of the public.
1) Election of Chairman – J Hurley was nominated by P Marriott and seconded by F Wood and was elected as Chairman.  J Hurley took up his seat and signed the Acceptance of Office.  RECORD OF VOTING: All in favour.
M Hutchings was thanked for his role as Chairman as he stood down from the Council and left the meeting at this juncture.
2) Election of Vice Chairman – P Marriott and F Wood declined the position of Vice-Chairman and it was agreed that the Vice-Chairman should be elected once the Council has full membership.

3) Apologies for absence – Borough Councillor J Day.
4) Declarations of Interest – None.
5) Co-option of Councillors

Mr Patrick Andrews and Mr Geoff Hanson were each given 3 minutes to address the Council.  Each candidate left the room whilst the other candidate addressed the meeting. RESOLVED: Mr Andrews and Mr Hanson be co-opted onto the Council with immediate effect.  RECORD OF VOTING – All in favour.
Cllr Andrews and Cllr Hanson signed their Acceptance of Office and Code of Conduct and this was countersigned by the Clerk.  The Register of Members Interests forms were supplied, which need to be completed within 28 days of the co-option.  The Chairman and Members welcomed Cllr Andrews and Hanson to the Council and they took up their seats.
6) Minutes – The Minutes of the meeting held on 12th March were approved and signed.  RECORD OF VOTING: 3 in favour, 2 abstentions.
7) Review of Asset Register

The register was approved with the agreed amendments.

8) Matters arising from the Minutes

a. Review outstanding issues – Outstanding issues will be dealt with under the relevant agenda items.  A Member of the Public agreed to look at the possibility of repairing the noticeboard.
b. Defibrillator update – The Clerk confirmed that she had been surprised to receive the defibrillator as the British Heart Foundation had not confirmed the application had been successful.  P Marriott agreed to store the equipment until it was ready to be used.  P Andrews agreed to contact Alderton Parish Council to find out the details of installation and training.  Cllr Wilson confirmed that an electricity supply would be required as well as a security box to house the unit.
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c. Purchase of telephone box update – This has not been progressed further.  P Andrews will circulate a copy of the contract to Councillors for review.  P Andrews will organise for the vegetation to be cleared and the telephone box to be repainted.
d. Action Plan update – P Marriott gave an overview of the outstanding items and will up it with the necessary amendments.  Cllr Wilson confirmed that he had funding available for works to highways and suggested the Council apply to him for repairs to the footpath between Manor Fields and the Royal Oak.
A discussion took place regarding management of the Triangle and the Green.  It was proposed that the Council pay for the grass to be cut and P Andrews agreed to arrange this.  RESOLVED:  A contractor is paid to cut the grass of the Triangle and the Green at a maximum cost of £200 per year.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

(1 member of the public left the meeting at this juncture)

9) Tewkesbury Borough and Gloucestershire County Council Update

Cllr Allen confirmed that the first meeting of the new Tewkesbury Borough Council would be taking place on 26th May.  Several partner agencies are occupying the ground floor at the Borough Council’s offices which have several benefits.  The upper floor is now empty and the Council are looking for another public sector tenant.
Cllr Mason explained that garden waste customer can now pay for the service on-line.  
Cllr Allen is to be made Mayor of the Borough next week and congratulations were passed on.

Cllr Wilson congratulated the Parish Council on installing the VAS sign which he felt was very effective, although the sign doesn’t have the same impact when used at Gretton Fields.  Resurfacing of Winchcombe High Street would be commencing on 26th May and would cause severe disruption for 4-5 weeks.
10) Appointment of representatives for Village Hall Committee
F Wood was proposed by P Marriott and seconded by P Andrews.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.  G Hanson agreed to deputise at meetings in F Wood’s absence.
11) Broadband
The final cabinet on the Winchcombe exchange is still to be connected.  Work has just started on the Alderton exchange.  BT is falling behind on the target.  Cllr Wilson said he is monitoring the progress.
12) Highway Matters

a. Flooding/drainage – Items listed on the Action Plan are being followed up.
b. Village gateways – A meeting with Gloucestershire County Council Highways is taking place in early June.

(Cllr Wilson left the meeting at this juncture)

13) Planning

15/00248/FUL – Land adjacent Duglynch Lane, Gretton

Proposed 1 no dwelling with garage, improved vehicle access servicing drive, parking and turning areas. – No objection
15/00350/FUL – Lower Stanley Farm, Gretton Fields

The construction of a ground mounted 4MW solar farm and associated infrastructure including substation, transformer stations, access, roads and fencing – No objection
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15/00447/LBC – Gable Farm, Gretton Road

Remove pebble dash from front of house.  To point the exposed Cotswold stone ground floor and to repair the wood frame to first floor and plaster the area between the wooden beams.  To replace 2 ground floor and 2 upper floor windows.  Grade II listed building. – No Objection
Approvals granted by Tewkesbury Borough Council
None.
14) Insurance Renewal

Two quotations had been received, although one had only been received the day before the meeting and therefore Councillors had not had sufficient time to review the documents.  It was agreed that P Andrews and P Marriott would review the documents and the cover required for the Council.  RESOLVED:  The recommendation by P Marriott and P Andrews is accepted and confirmed at the next meeting.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
15) Financial Matters 
a. Approval of account for year ending 31st March 2015 for submission to external audit. RESOLVED: The accounts were approved and the Annual Return was signed.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
b. Review of Internal Audit report – The Clerk explained that this year’s internal audit report included a review on procedures, policies and processes as well as the accounts.  It was agreed that G Hanson and J Hurley would review the recommendations and develop an action plan for implementing the changes.

c. Completion of the Annual Governance Statement – The Council reviewed the statement and felt that in light of the Internal Auditors recommendations numbers 2 and 6 should be answered ‘no’ with an explanation of how the weaknesses will be addressed.  RESOLVED:  The Annual Governance Statement was approved as described above and signed.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
d. Payments to be agreed – RESOLVED:  the following payments were authorised;
GAPTC



£150.00
Cheque 476

Internal Audit
Westcotec



£96.00

Cheque 477

VAS bracket
K Noble



£42.90

Cheque 478

Expenses

HMRC




£95.40

Cheque 479

PAYE Q1

16) Information and Correspondence
a. Request for grant by Village Association towards grass cutting of playing field – RESOLVED:  A contribution of £500.00 is approved.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
b. To agree renewal of GRCC membership - RESOLVED:  Membership is renewed at a cost of £25.00.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
17) To agree dates and time of future meetings
RESOLVED: Council meetings will be held on the second Thursday of July, September, November, January and March, commencing at 7.00pm.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
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